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Claudia Rider 

 21 HOURS AGO - 2022-11-30 00:05:00 

Windhoek (cr) - Four new wildlife crime cases have been reported in the past week and six 

suspects have been arrested in connection with these crimes. This is according to a report by the 

Department of Protected Resources, the Namibian Police, the Ministry of the Interior and the 

Ministry of the Environment. 

 

On November 22, 46-year-old Tende Ngongo was arrested near Rundu for possession of 37 

pieces of kudu meat. The man was charged with violating the Conservation Ordinance and being 

unable to satisfactorily explain ownership. 

 

The following day, two men were arrested at Katima Mulilo. The men (20 and 26 years old) 

were in possession of a zebra carcass and a machine gun. 

 

On November 26, a man was found with a live hedgehog in Usakos. The 24-year-old was 

charged and arrested for capturing wildlife and being unable to satisfactorily declare possession. 

 

On November 27, two men were arrested near Gobabis for possessing a pangolin tank. Petrus 

Kakoko and Hamuyera Jeremiah have been charged and arrested for illegal possession and 

trafficking of controlled wildlife products. 
 


